LORDSHIP REC USER FORUM AND NETWORK

Minutes of Meeting held on 6th June 2005

PRESENT:   Paul Ely and Niall Henderson - Haringey Recreation Department; Steve Hill - Soul in the City; Joan Curtis, Caroline Jepson, Dave Morris, Ray Swain - Friends of Lordship Rec;  Irene Fearon and Debbie Mascarenhas - Mother and Toddler Group; Nigel  Kielczewski - Sporting and Educational Solutions; Claire - British Trust for Conservation Volunteers; Paula Hassell - Haringey’s Children’s Centres Programme Manager       APOLOGIES:  Were received from Renata Bailey of SureStart and Pastor Vaselli of the Roma Community. 

1.   Minutes of last meeting (9th May) Corrections  
   
a.  There was a proposal for one floodlit pitch, not two within the field adjacent to the Rec, managed by the Community Centre.  
b. The figure of 1 million plus mentioned in relation to regenerating the River Moselle should be removed as costs of the various options are completely unknown.  
c.  It had not been agreed  that Niall would speak to Michael Loughnane about the broken noticeboards.  (Subsequent to the meeting, Ray did take this up with Michael).

2.  CHILDREN’S CENTRES:     

Paula Hassell, Haringey’s Children’s Centres Programme Manager,  was introduced to the meeting.  Paula had been invited by Paul Ely to talk about the new strategy of developing  Children’s Centres and whether there was any possibility of funding for the Playground Hut.  Paula explained that the concept of Children Centres  (CCs) was to provide a range of core integrated services for under 5s and their families locally and , as far as possible,  under one roof.   SureStart would come to an end in March 2006 when it would become absorbed into the Children’s Centre strategy.

Under Phase 1 of the Scheme the target was to develop a network  of between 9 and 13 CCs, serving the most deprived wards  by March 2006.  In the West Green ward the CC would be the new Nursery being built next to  Broadwater Farm Community Centre but linked to Broadwater Farm Primary School.   There would be about 800  1,000 under 5s in the catchment area.  Part of  Phase 2 would include building more main CCs, but also opportunities for funding smaller sites  operating as satellites of the main CCs,  and providing some of the core services which realistically could not be provided under one roof.  Phase 2 must include spending on Bruce Grove and West Green wards.  

Paula was currently looking at the criteria for the funding of Phase 2 developments and a paper would be going to the Haringey Executive in July.   The funding criteria would be stringent but she would try to make the application process as straightforward as possible. There would be a  stakeholder event in summer / Autumn explaining the criteria and how organisations could apply and an application process in Autumn / Winter. A workshop may be run for organisations interested in applying. Successful organisations would contract with Haringey to deliver services to under 5s and /or their families/carers. Children’s Centres also had to offer opportunities for early Education leading to Key Stage 1. The Hut might be able to offer opportunities for environmental education.  

In answer to questions from those present, Paula explained that the funding was targeted at under 5s, but funding could be given in relation to a building which was also used for other age groups.   Haringey would have to be sure that the service would be provided for a number of years.  Children’s Centres were also under an obligation not to duplicate or push out services for under 5s which already existed.  As support for childminders was one of the core services to be offered by Children’s Centres, the current Mother and Toddler group may well be providing a service which would count towards the Children’s Centre’s targets. 
Satellite services will have to be in the ward of the CC hub.  They will act as “stepping stones “into the main Centre.  It was agreed that as the Children’s Centre for West Green would be the new Broadwater Farm Children’s Centre,  the Lordship Rec Hut was extremely well placed to be a stepping stone from the west of the ward.  

Action   Paula would arrange to meet with  Paul Ely to discuss how the Recreation Department  can link in with this initiative generally.  Paula left the meeting.  

3.  LAKE PROJECT   

The project had been officially Launched on Sunday 5th June at the lake  over 30 people turned up, and lots of interest had been generated. People had been asking whether there would be benches and tables around the Lake, but current funding did not stretch to this.  Claire asked whether rocks dug up from the Active England development could be used to to create new nesting sites for birds in the Lake.    Action  Paul confirmed that the material has been tested as not contaminated and he would talk to the contractors and liaise with Claire.  FLR/BTCV planned some volunteer work-days at the end of June.

4.  RIVER MOSELLE AND ENVIRONMENT AGENCY   

Niall reported that the EA are still working on the report following their site visit with the LRUF the previous month, and they understood it was needed urgently as it links in with other projects. Ray has sent the EA the maps showing the old course of the Moselle.  Action It was agreed to arrange an LRUF visit to Tokyngton Park in Brent to see the river regeneration there. Niall to co-ordinate.

There was discussion on the need to benefit from the expert opinion of the Environment Agency if there is to be hope of successfully draining the main field, which is the flood plain for the River.   Paul reported that it wasn’t possible to find the plans of the drainage in the archive although it was hoped that the contractors currently surveying the field would be able to locate any current drainage systems.

5.  ENVIRONMENTAL SURVEY OT THE REC     

Paul Ely reported that as Haringey have retained David Bevan’s services on a part-time basis, he will visit Lordship Rec to undertake an environmental survey.   

6.   FUTURE OF BTCV   

Claire explained that the funding on her post would come to an end in March. Other BTCV posts would also lose funding in the Spring. It was agreed that BTCV and the Recreation Department should meet to discuss the funding of posts as a matter of urgency.

7.  ACTIVE PLAY PROJECTS’ WORKS    

There had been some delays as old foundations had been found in the ground.  This had created a lot more material to be disposed of.  Ray thought that they may be from an old pavilion, barn or flood defences and he would try to identify them.  Dave was concerned that an official visit needed to be made if evidence of previous buildings were found in case they were of historical interest.  The delivery of the skateboarding ramps would also be delayed and therefore the contractors would need to be on site for longer.  The completion date is now the 24th August. The MUGA will be completed and handed over much earlier.     

Ray reported that there was a problem of the security fences being pushed over for the first few Sundays that the fences were up.  Were the contractors experiencing problems and if so should the Parks Patrol be asked to visit Lordship Rec on Sundays to help deter people from entering the site?   Ray reported that he had been in touch with the Parks Patrol about the problem but they had told him that they could not go down Freedom Road to any of the Park entrances on the East side of the park in case it was seen as provocative.   

8.  LAUNCH OF THE NEW FACILITIES    

Nigel, Renata, Joan and Claire are organising the launch and another planning meeting was set for 15th June at the SES office. It was agreed to move the date in case there were more delays  the launch will now be on 24th September. Funding is being sought.  SureStart will contribute £1,500.  Friends of Lordship Rec are putting in a bid to Awards for All. Activities will include Football World Cup, structured play activities, Sure Start providing Under 5s area and Toybus and bouncy castles  plus also pond-dipping, cycle maintenance, Health care trust organising walks and aerobics.

Sarah Jones, is responsible for publicity in the Recreation department and could be involved. Shell Theatre will be spruced up a bit prior to the Launch.  Agreed that the publicity for the launch would say that it was organised by the Lordship Rec Users Forum & Network.  Haringey Council and Active Sports England will want to have representatives there on the day. Paul reported that the new lead member for the Environment has made a request for a councillor to be a “champion” for Lordship Rec.

9.  FOOTBALL FOUNDATION     

After careful consideration of the whole site, Paul Ely reported that the current thinking was to develop changing rooms in and around the Broadwater Farm Community Centre (rather than the back of the Shell), although  the exact location was not known yet.  The Shell Theatre would not be substantially rebuilt but could be adapted for storage, toilets and offices, including putting windows in the west and east facing walls so the pitches could be overlooked.

It was agreed by the meeting that it is important that Gina Hogan the Community Centre manager comes to the User Forum as the Community Centre cannot be seen as separate from the Rec. any longer and joined up thinking was essential to the development of good plans.  Action  Claire agreed to approach Gina and ask her to come to the meetings. Update  Dave spoke with Gina.

10.  MAKING A DIFFERENCE  AREA ASSEMBLY FUNDING    

Agreed that Friends of Lordship Rec would put in a bid, supported by the Users Forum, for benches, seats, bins, boards etc around the Lake as this was an area of the park which would not be altered by any other future plans.    

There was no point putting in applications for improvement of the Higham Road entrance as the application to Cabespace (which was being drafted) included asking for help with a strategy for the park entrances and involving local schools in the design. Note: The Higham Rd slope labyrinth kite pilot area has been done. 

11.  REDEVELOPMENT  OF THE HUT     

As a result of this discussion on Area Assembly funding, Paul Ely reported that he had been considering whether, if the Hut was to be enlarged it would be more effective to take it down and rebuild.  This could be cheaper than trying to adapt the building and would enable a new design and make the Hut cheaper to run. He was investigating whether the development  of a “green” building could tie in with the Rec being seen as an environmental resource for the East of the Borough (particularly with the development of the River and the Lake).  The environmental theme could then be used to identify funding for the building.  

Debbie and Irene explained that this could cause great difficulties for them as using the Hut on a couple of days a week was an essential part of their activities.  Paul agreed that the present activities in the Hut would have to be relocated to other suitable surroundings whilst any rebuilding was going on.  

12. PICNICERS     

Claire, Ray, Renata and Clasford had met with the picnicers. The picnicers had asked for bins and toilets to be provided but it would not be possible to open the Hut for them. Renata had offered to speak to the congregation on how she could work with the community.  Through a contact provided by Ray it was hoped that the community will find somewhere to hold baptisms. (The community are Pentacostal).  Black bin bags had been provided and Michael Lougnane had reported that the litter had got better.

The  liaison group were investigating how the picnicers could be involved in the Launch.  Renata had offered to train people in food preparation and ask them to provide the barbeque. Pastor Vasilli would be encouraged to come to the User Forum meetings.

